
School secretaries take further industrial action
 Ireland 

School secretaries organised by the Fórsa trade union planned a one-day strike on 
10 January and further industrial action in support of their campaign for pay justice 
(see EPSU CB News 17 and 18, September 2019). Nine out of 10 school secretaries 
are employed by their local school, are paid less than EUR 12500 a year and have 
precarious employment conditions. In contrast, one in 10 are directly employment 
by the department of education and have the appropriate pay and conditions of 
public servants. EPSU sent a message of solidarity.
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